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New head of NCC BOT

Svante Hagman has been appointed new head of the NCC BOT unit within NCC Civil
Engineering, effective October 1, 2000. Svante is a graduate in economics and holds a
master’s degree in international business. He is currently head of NCC Industry New Markets.

Svante Hagman, aged 39, joined the NCC Group as a trainee in what was then JCC in 1987.
Svante has previously held positions as controller at Hercules Grundldggning, Chief Financial
Officer at Binab and President of Binab from 1990-1993, after which he worked in business
development for NCC Invest. Svante was appointed to his present position within NCC
Industry in 1995, and has spent the past few years expanding NCC Industry’s operations in the
Baltic region, which comprise ten subsidiaries in five countries.

Further information can be ontained from Per Nielsen (+46 8-655 21 53)
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